CITY OF KELOWNA
MEMORANDUM

Date: June 4, 2002

File No.: 5225-40

To: City Manager

From: Drainage/Solid Waste Manager
Subject: Award of Construction Contract:

Mountain Avenue Storm/Water Upgrade

Recommendation:

THAT the tender for the Mountain Avenue Storm / Water Upgrade be awarded to the low bidder,
Peters Brothers Construction, in the amount of Three Hundred & Sixty-seven Thousand, Six
Hundred & Eighty-four dollars and twenty-one cents ($367,684.21) including GST and
Contingency;

AND FURTHER THAT the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the Contract on
behalf of the City of Kelowna.

Background

As part of the on-going upgrade to the City of Kelowna water and drainage systems, Tender
TE02-03 was issued for the construction of approximately 700 meters of water main, 100
meters of storm main and associated works.

9 bids were received. They are as follows (including GST and contingency):

Peters Brothers Construction $367,684.21
Bennett Contracting $425,972.18
Matcon Construction $434,313.00
557969 BC (Superior Excavating) $448,030.94
Intercoast Utilities $451,968.00
Green Leaf Enterprises (OK Excavating) $464,114.64
Danric Construction $466,333.28
R-355 Enterprises (Lawrence Enterprises) $493,910.40
Ansell Construction $518,382.57

The City of Kelowna and the consultants have reviewed the bid submissions and are
recommending the acceptance of the low bidder, Peters Brothers Construction.

Funding for this project is included in the 2002 Financial Plan.

The project is anticipated to start approximately July 2" and be complete by August 12"

Alan Newcombe, P.Eng. John Vos
Drainage/Solid Waste Manager Director of Works & Utilities



